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Dear Ms Morton

APS RECRUITMENT AND TRAINING

Careers and Employment at the University of New South Wales (UNSW) would like to suggest the Committee consider a coordinated approach to the advertising of Australian Public Service graduate recruitment programs.

In an attempt to advise students of all the opportunities within the public sector, UNSW Careers and Employment subscribes to both the Commonwealth of Australia Gazette and the NSW Public Service Notices. We also provide links to their respective websites and that of the Local Government Graduate Program. In the future we will only provide links to these publications as there is little demand for hard copy as students progressively conduct their research online. 

A recent survey of the job seeking behaviour of university students, endorsed by the Graduate Careers Council of Australia (GGCA) and the National Association of Graduate Careers Advisory Services (NAGCAS), found that careers service websites were a primary source of information regarding graduate employment opportunities. Whereas only a few years ago, many students visited their careers service to read noticeboards and to obtain application forms, many universities now advertise via the internet and organisations provide online application forms. It would therefore be useful if all relevant recruitment information was made available online so that career services could link to the information in a systematic way.

Currently students in their final years of study who are interested in the organisations who may be recruiting graduates need to access:


· Newspapers

· University career services (for online and hardcopy information)

· Specialist graduate recruitment publications (eg Graduate Opportunities, Graduate Outlook and Unimail)

· Employment websites

· Company websites

· Public Service Gazettes

· Careers Fairs

Similarly, as there is no definitive source of this information, organisations targeting graduates incur substantial advertising costs in trying to reach maximum numbers of students using a variety of methods.

It would be preferable if each university career service website was considered a ‘one-stop-shop’ in terms of information on graduate recruitment. This would also reduce the costs for employers as online information is far more cost effective than producing glossy brochures and posters which are often not seen by all students. 

I hope these suggestions will be considered and look forward to the outcomes of your inquiry.

Yours sincerely

Lene Jensen 

Head of Careers and Employment

University of New South Wales

Ph: 
61 02 9385 5432

Fax:
61 02 9385 6145

Email:
l.Jensen@unsw.edu.au
C:\WINWORD\Sub 2-Careers&Employment(UNSW).doc  2  Lene Jensen

[image: image1.png]